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  MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF 

COMMISSIONERS OF THE TOWNSHIP OF HADDON, IN THE  

COUNTY OF CAMDEN, NEW JERSEY, HELD FEBRUARY 23, 2021 

 IN THE MUNICIPAL BUILDING AT 7 PM  

 
 

A regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Township of Haddon was 

convened in the Municipal Building, 135 Haddon Avenue, Westmont, NJ on Tuesday, 

February 23, 2016 at 7:00 PM.  

 

Flag Salute 

 

Mayor Teague announced that Chapter 231, Public Law 1975 requires adequate notice of 

this meeting be provided.  This was done by placing Annual Notice in the Courier-Post and 

Retrospect Newspapers and by posting on the Township Website and the Municipal 

Building doors. 

 

          ROLL CALL:  Mayor Teague   Present 

                                 Commissioner Mulroy  Present 

                                 Commissioner Linhart  Present  

 

Greg Fusco, PE, James Stevenson, DPW, Chief Mark Cavallo, and Lt. Tim Hak were 

present. 

 

RESOLUTION: 

 

The following Resolution was approved with a motion by Commissioner Mulroy, seconded 

by Commissioner Linhart, with all members affirmatively concurring: 

 

#2021-018 – Authoring Appointment of Police Officers to the Haddon Township Police  

                      Department Effective February 23, 2021 

 

• Blake E. Czajkowski 

• Dominic L. Grassi 

• Jake T. Pomeroy 

• Gesmel Soriano 

 

The Mayor & Commissioners temporarily adjourn the meeting to swear in the new police 

officers of the Haddon Township Police Department outside. 

 

The Mayor & Commissioners went back into the regular order of business. 

 

Commissioner Mulroy moved, seconded by Commissioner Linhart that the Minutes of the 

Regular Meeting held on Tuesday, January 26, 2021 be approved, with all members voting 

in the affirmative.    

 
 

ORDINANCES:   

 

2ND READING: 

 

#1414 – An Ordinance Adopting Revised Stormwater Management Regulations for the 

Township of Haddon, in accordance with the Tier A Municipal Stormwater Permit 

Requirements  

 

Commissioner Mulroy moved, seconded by Commissioner Linhart that the public hearing 

on the Ordinance would be open at this time, with all members voting in the affirmative.   

 

There being no discussion on the matter, Commissioner Mulroy moved, seconded by 

Commissioner Linhart that the hearing be closed.  Commissioner Mulroy moved, seconded 
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by Commissioner Linhart that the Ordinance be adopted and recorded in the Ordinance 

Book for the Commissioners to sign. 

 

ROLL CALL:  Mayor Teague  Aye 

                                  Commissioner Mulroy Aye 

                                  Commissioner Linhart Aye 

 

 
RESOLUTIONS: 

 

The following resolutions were approved by consent agenda, Resolution #2021-019 through 

Resolution #2021-027 inclusive, with a motion by Commissioner Mulroy, seconded by 

Commissioner Linhart, with all members affirmatively concurring: 

 

#2021-019 - Bill Resolution 

#2021-020 – Authorizing Exemption for Taxes for 100% Disabled Veteran Block 10.01, 

                     Lot 7 

#2021-021 – Award Contract for Purchase of Bioxide Chemicals for 2021 

#2021-022 - Authorizing the Appointment of the Positions of Driver/Laborer in the  

                     Department of Public Works for the Township of Haddon – Christopher Haigh,  

                     Sean Maloney and Rakeem Smith 

#2021-023 – Authorizing Appointment to the Haddon Township Housing Authority – Mary  

                     Berko 

#2021-024 – Authorizing Refund of Tax Overpayment  

#2021-025 – Authorizing Application for Year 2021 CDBG Funds for Senior Bus Program 

#2021-026 – Authorizing Appointment to the Haddon Township Planning Board – Chris  

                     Jandoli 

#2021-027 – Authorizing Membership in a Mutual Aid and Assistance Agreement with  

                     Practicing Units 

 

Resolution #2021-028 – Notice of Termination of Commodity-Demand Regional Water 

Sales Agreement between New Jersey American Water and Haddon Township 

 

Mayor Teague moved to adopt verbal Resolution #2021-028 above, seconded by 

Commissioner Linhart.  All ayes. 

 
OTHER BUSINESS:   

 

The following Raffle License Application has been approved with a motion by Commissioner 

Mulroy, seconded by Commissioner Linhart, with all members affirmatively concurring: 

 

• #2021-02 for Knights of Columbus#1443 Santa Maria Council for a Calendar Raffle 

 

 

A Presentation by the Haddon Township Police Department regarding: 

 

1) A proposed updating and overhaul of the Haddon Township Police Department’s Policy  

and Procedures, by The Rodgers Group.  

 

Presented by Lt. Colonel Frank Rodgers to the Commissioners with the following 

options: 

 

(A)  Policy & Procedures Manual plus accreditation in the amount of $39,900.00 and 

a yearly maintenance fee of $6,200.00; or 

(B)  Customized Development of Policy Development in the amount of $27,500; and 

(C) Power DMS is the amount of $3,921.34. 

 

2) The purchase and implementation of a new Records Managements System, by Computer 

Square Incorporated.   
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Presented by John Denmark, Retired Law Enforcement.  Cost is $57,500.00 and the 

annual maintenance fee of $7,850.00.  Mr. Denmark mentioned the one time free to the 

Borough of Bellmawr for Shared Services for the Server in the amount of $6,000.00. 

 

 

Commissioner Mulroy moved to approve Option A, Haddon Township Police Department, Policies 

& Procedures by Rodgers Group in the amount of $39,900 to be paid over 12 months at $3,325.00 

per month, plus the additional $3,921.34 for Power DMS, seconded by Mayor Teague.  All ayes. 

 

Mayor Teague reported that the annual fee each year will be approved through the budget process. 

 

Commissioner Mulroy moved to approve purchase and implement RMS by Computer Square, Inc. 

with the startup amount of $57,500.00, seconded by Commissioner Linhart.  All ayes. 

 

Commissioner Mulroy instructed the Chief & Lieutenant that he would need updates on the 

implementation of the program so that he can report back to the Board of Commissioners. 

 

 

REPORTS: None 

 
 

COMMUNICATIONS:  None 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENTS: 

 

The Mayor asked the members of the public to shared their thoughts regarding the Police 

Programs presented this evening: 

 

Nicole Kennedy, Equity Initiative – She reported that she is part of the Equity Initiative 

which affords Equity opportunities for all.    She is in favor of programs that increase police 

training and accountability. 

 

Kelly Hinkle, 25 W. Park Blvd. – Ms. Hinkle reported that she is also part of the Equity 

Initiative.  She stated that she supports training and accountability.  She said she is a 

member of the Board of Education and the Board of Education contracts out to make sure 

they are not missing anything. 

 

There being no further business to discuss, Commissioner Mulroy moved, seconded by 

Commissioner Linhart that the meeting be adjourned at 8:50 PM, with all members voting 

in the affirmative. 

 

February 23, 2021 

 

                                BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

____________________________ 

Dawn M. Pennock, Municipal Clerk         

                  ___________________________                                                                        

        Randall W. Teague, Mayor 

 

                  ___________________________ 

        James Mulroy, Commissioner 

 

        ___________________________ 

        Ryan Linhart, Commissioner 

 

 

 

 

 


